CITY OF ELSBERRY

INFRASTRUCTURE COMMITTEE

SEPTEMBER 25, 2018

ELSBERRY CITY HALL

Members of the Infrastructure Committee met on the evening of the above date at Elsberry City Hall at 6:00 pm.  Present were Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley, Brian Hemmer with Alliance, Matt Walsh from Alexander Exteriors and City Clerk               Sue Hogarth.  Mayor Steve Wilch was unable to attend.
Alderman Short called the meeting to order.   Roll call deemed a quorum present. 

Review (2) Bids for Roof Repairs at City Park for the Pavilion and Gazebo 

Alderman Short, Alderman Hartley and Brian Hemmer with Alliance compared the (2) roofing bids received from G&K Construction & General Contracting in Bowling Green for $17,520 and from Alexander Exteriors LLC in St. Charles for $14,270.97.  There was not much difference in the bids and each one itemized the cost to remove (1) layer of comp. shingles and the cost to remove each additional layer of comp. shingles.  Each bid listed the costs for 15 lb. roofing felt and plywood sheets with clean up and dump fees.  
Alderman Hartley asked Matt with Alexander Exteriors if we could upgrade to 30 lb roofing felt and he offered to upgrade at no additional cost.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth mentioned that she spoke with the insurance representative and we will be receiving a check for $2,460.24 for the storm damage which can be used towards the pavilion roof repair.  A question was asked about the warranty and Matt stated that for an additional $500 he could provide a 30 year warranty if we upgraded to either the Owen Corning shingles or the newer Woodgate shingles which have a 130 mph wind rating.  Alderman Hartley asked Matt when he would be able to start working on the roof repairs if he was awarded the bid and he stated within the next couple of weeks.  
During the special session board of aldermen meeting on 9/19/18, Mayor Wilch had asked about a bid for a metal roof in addition to the shingles.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth

contacted both of these companies after the meeting and they both work with metal roofs and can provide a new bid if needed.  Matt Walsh said his bid for a metal roof on both the pavilion and gazebo would double the cost of the original bid.  

Alderman Hartley recommended to go with the roofing bid from Alexander Exteriors LLC to remove and replace all the existing layers of shingles, replace plywood as needed and clean up & dump the debris as submitted by Matt Walsh with the conditions to upgrade to 30 lb felt roofing at no additional cost and to increase the bid amount by $500 total for both roofs to upgrade to the 30 year warranty shingles, seconded by Alderman Short. 
City Clerk Sue Hogarth will put this recommendation on the agenda for the Board of Aldermen meeting on 10/9/18.   

Review Bid from Mid River Asphalt for Street Repairs
The committee went through the list of streets by ward that was submitted in the bid from Mid River Asphalt and decided to divide the repairs evenly between all three wards.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth stated that there was $102,787.96 total in the Streets – Capital Improvement budget and $129,619.79 total in the Streets budget as of August 31, 2018.  In the Streets budget, $71,154 was budgeted for contract labor and there is $3,762.82 remaining for Equipment & Repairs and a reserve carry-over from 2017 of $122,019.96 for a total of $196,936.78.  Since the budget may not be completely accurate, City Clerk Sue Hogarth will confirm the actual total in the Streets budget in the next couple of days with City Treasurer Tammy Sharpe.  Brian Hemmer brought the street inspection list from 3-4 years ago with the ratings on the street repairs that Marshall had put together and the committee members used that list as a guideline to prioritize the street repairs needed in each ward.  They decided to create (2) lists of recommendations based on the budget numbers.  Recommendation List (1) uses the $102,787.96 in the Streets-Capital Improvements budget that we know is there for sure and Recommendation List (2) will be based on the carryover estimate of $122,019.96 in the streets budget since it is unclear if there is actually a total of $196,936.78 available.  
City Clerk Sue Hogarth will put together a spreadsheet with the (2) Recommendation lists and totals to present to the Board of Aldermen at the 10/9/18 city council meeting.  

Attached is a spreadsheet of the (2) recommended lists of street repairs and the total for each list based on the bid from Mid River Asphalt.  There were (3) streets/areas listed from each ward with a total of $89,341.00 for Recommendation List (1) and a total of $105,143.00 for Recommendation List (2).   This would leave approximately $30,000 to carry over for possible storm sewer repairs and future street repairs in 2019.  
Update on City Hall Roof Inspection from Collins Construction 
Brian Hemmer met with Billy Collins with Collins Construction to inspect the roof at City Hall and he estimated the cost to be around $5,000.  Alderman Short asked Brian to see if he could get the actual quote under $5,000 to present to the Board of Aldermen at the 10/9/18 meeting.       

Updated on Broadway Street Building Taps 

At the buildings located along Broadway Street at 302, 304, 306, 308, 310 and 312, there is a shared water line that is split off to each property under a crawl space where the water meter for the property is located.  City Clerk Sue Hogarth sent out a meter replacement contract to all the owners to have individual meters put in at each location and all of the Meter Replacement Contracts have been signed and collected by the business owners and they have all agreed to use Mike Hartley as the contractor to install a water service line from the meter to their internal water service. Brian will contact Mike Hartley and get the project started within the next couple of weeks.  
Discussion on replacement for Alderman Kindred on the Infrastructure Committee
Alderman Short suggested asking Alderman Davis to serve on the Infrastructure Committee in place of Alderman Kindred and will talk to Mayor Wilch about making that appointment with Alderman Davis at the Board of Aldermen meeting on 10/9/18. 

Alderman Hartley made a motion to adjourn the Infrastructure Committee meeting, seconded by Alderman Short.     


AYES – All in Favor
    NAYS – 0
    ABSENT – 1 
Motion carried  

Meeting adjourned at 6:44PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Sue Hogarth 

City Clerk 

